WPCA Meeting
Friday May 13, 2011
         7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: David Tousignant, Dick Hrinak, Sue Bookman, Kathy McKeough
Jack Harney and Bill Lacourciere

Absent: Kathy Aldridge
Guest: Norbert Church, Rita Sulick, Rob Prybylo
At 7:08pm the meeting was convened by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.
Secretaries Report:

 Sue Bookman made motion to accept the secretary’s report, David Tousignant seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed.
Treasurer’s Report:

Rita passed out copies of the treasurer’s report. Rita has set up a delinquent report showing which property owners have not paid and which invoice(s) they are delinquent on. She also reviewed the steps in attempting to get the owner to pay (phone calls, e-mail, fax). 
 The report showed that 15 people have not paid their 2011 user fee. 6 people have not paid their 10/1/10 benefit assessment. There are 34 properties that have not done anything about connecting to the sewer system. Norb reviewed the procedures for non-payment delinquents. 
Rita reviewed the three bank accounts; there is a sewer account, user account, and WPCA account. The balances were shown on each account.

Jack Harney made motion to accept the treasurer’s report; the motion was seconded by David Tousignant. The motion was voted and passed.

Wayne Blair passed out his report and reviewed the same. There are 393 permits issued to date. There are 382 tank abandonments done so far. Of the 393 permits, there are 388 connected to the sewer system.
Wayne continued on to explain the request by Vail Construction as to being allowed to continue work after Labor Day. It was felt that if Vail could complete 9 connections by the deadline of June 24th, he would be allowed to continue with remaining balance, and these remaining must be completed by Oct. 31th. Contracts must signed by June 24th, for the work to be done after labor day. 

John MacClean joined the meeting at 8:55pm. The punch list as of this date was discussed. There are 69 items are on this list. Of the items on this list, most of these items have been done or agreed to being done. Anderson Park will be completely leveled and seeded, there will be an approx. increase of 20% to the parks area. 
Many other areas were discussed as what should be done for some improvement. 
David Tousignant made a motion that the punch list as of May 13, 2011, as amended be accepted at this time, and David Tousignant and Rob Prybylo give the final sign-off that the punch list has been completed. After final sign-off the final payment will be made to Paganelli Construction Co. The motion was seconded and voted and passed by the committee.
Rob reported that they have formally requested the return of the Inland Wetland Bond. 

Norb reviewed the liens that he will be placing on the town records. 
Dick reported on the maintenance of the pumps and what should be done in the spring. 
The odor control system has been ordered and should be in within a weks time. The chemicals for the system have been received. The chemicals should be injected into the well system. 
William Lacey submitted a letter and paperwork to show that he has a proper septic system and that should not have to connect. Rob will write a letter to the homeowner, not accepting it for stated reasons and have the homeowners contact the engineering company, requesting the required information. 
A motion was made by Jack to have Norb proceed with the orders to connect for any property owner that does not have an application to Wayne by June 24, 2011, The order to connect will be limited to Sept. 6th to Oct 31st. If this is not completed, legal proceedings will follow. The motion was seconded by Sue Bookman, the motion was voted and passed.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
